Minutes of the normal meeting of Templeton Community Council
Held on 20th August 2020
Present: Cllrs Peter Morgan (Chair), Liz Burns, Elwyn Morse, Barbara Priest, Kathrin Williams, Mark Simpkins, Charles Hughes.
Cllr Morgan welcomed everyone to the meeting. 
1) To accept apologies for absence. Apologies were received from Cllr Jason Jennings.

2) To disclose personal and prejudicial interests in the items listed below. No interests were declared.

3) To sign the minutes of the previous meeting. The minutes of the meeting on 16th July and the site meeting on 21st July had been previously circulated. These were agreed as correct and would be duly signed by the Chairman.

4) To report on matters arising from previous minutes and decide further action as required:

Hall: Health and Safety Policy and Fire risk assessment. These had been previously circulated. It was agreed to formally adopt them.
Covid-19 related risk assessment for the Hall. This had been previously circulated. It was agreed to formally adopt it.
Charitable status for the Hall including management. The documents relating to this, including various policies had been previously circulated. It was agreed that the CIO status would be adopted.
Re-opening of the Hall – various arrangements were discussed and agreed: The charges would remain as now but hirers would be allowed to use both rooms now as one to enable social distancing. Hirers would be required to provide their own risk assessments before they used the Hall. They would be allowed some extra time for cleaning after use which  they would need to do themselves or pay for it to be done. There would continue to be a once weekly clean by the contracted cleaner. The Clerk would compile a checklist of cleaning for hirers and some supplies would be made available to them.
It was agreed responsibility for retaining and managing correctly the users’ contact information for Test Trace Protect was for the hiring group lead. It was agreed to re-open, subject to arrangements being in place and Welsh Government permitting, in early September.
Weekly Hall check rota. This would be started up again. The on-call Cllr would need to do the required Health and Safety checks, get out equipment needed, ensure sufficient cleaning materials available for users. Cleaning room keys would be provided to all Cllrs. It was agreed to purchase paper towels, spray cleaner units and a supply of the cleaning liquid.
The potential use of the Hall by local Pembrokeshire College students unable to attend classes was considered, and considered possible under certain circumstances, but it was agreed more information was needed.
The porch noticeboard would be put up as soon as possible to provide information on the classes using the Hall. Information would also be put on Facebook.
It was agreed that turfing of the remaining banking behind the Hall should be carried out to stop the minor vandalism that was occurring – this might well require the relocation of some of the community orchard beds. 
Pump relocation. It was agreed to locate this on the top green, close to the seating benches. The exact position would be decided at the time.
Play Park. Thanks were expressed to all those who had helped sort out the swift repair of the ramp. The Clerk stated the replacement swing seats were on order – only one would be put up for now for social distancing reasons. The timbers were on order and due in next couple of weeks. It was agreed to seek a contractor to do the actual timber replacement work. It was also agreed to budget for an external contractor starting next April for the ongoing maintenance of the Play Park rather than relying on the time and availability of Cllrs alone.

5) New items of business:
Public seating in the village. There had been some doubt over exact ownership of some of the public seating. The Clerk would compile an up to date list, agreed by all, and match that to the insurance policy of the Council.

Cllr Charles Hughes joined the meeting at this point.

Enhancing Pembrokeshire grant. It was agreed to apply for this. Specific agreed purposes to seek funding for included internet and Wi-Fi in the Hall, projector and a sound system including wireless microphone and speakers. These had all been in the original plans for the Hall but not affordable within the grant constraints.

6) Items of correspondence
· Notice of firing – Templeton Airfield. This was noted.
· Pembrokeshire Resilience Network information.
· Welsh Government guidance on re-opening playgrounds. It was stated that there were plenty of guidance posters in the Play Park.
· Community listings on Connect platform.
· Letter of thanks from Templeton School for donation. 

7) County Councillor’s report. Cllr Morse reported that the sudden heavy rain this week had caused a couple of instances of flooding locally – the sheer quantity of water which the culverts could not handle. Fortunately it has been only short-term and cleared by the evening. Two sites were mentioned in Templeton, and two in Cold Blow, one of which required the Fire Brigade for pumping work. Cllr Hughes would liaise with Cllr Morse re some concerns about water still running along the main road in the evening concerned.

8) Financial statement and bank reconciliation – Council main and reserve accounts. 
Bank statement for main account £26,896.59 as at 16th August 2020
Reserves account £2681.00 as at 16th August 2020. 
Income banked, payments made and income received as per provided bank reconciliation
Invoices: 	Clerk – salary, expenses including cleaning materials, tax.
		Planning training - £15.00
		FAS bi-annual check - £90.00
		Stage purchase - £540.00
		Playpark - replacement ramps - £176.28
		Hall – fire doors and stickers - £1059.04
		Keys for cleaner’s room - £45.00
The PWLB loan repayment of £75,000.00 had been taken on 31-7-2020, as had the 
interest payment of £555.00. That loan was now fully repaid.
The expenditure and reconciliation were all agreed by those present. It was agreed that 
the extra hours incurred by the Clerk for recent work related to Covid-19, CIO status and 
Hall re-opening should be paid.
9) Planning
Cllr Morse left the meeting at this point.
20/0299/PA. Erect a portal framed agricultural building to cover yard. Great Molleston, West Lane, Templeton. There were no objections to this.

20/0185/PA. Ground floor extension. Piper Cottage, Penygraig Lane, Templeton. This had been provisionally approved. 

Cllr Morse returned to the meeting at this point.

10) Community Hall financial statement and bank reconciliation. 
Bank statement, reconciliation presented £11,104.73 as at 16th August 2020
This includes the £10,000.00 covid-19 grant which could be due for repayment.
	Dwr Cymru - £45.00
Income banked, payments made and income received as per provided bank reconciliation
The expenditure and reconciliation as listed were agreed by those present.

11) Councillors’ reports and matters for next meeting. 

Cllr Burns stated that there were still issues with unauthorised parking in the Hall car park, and damage had now been caused to the surface. A barrier was considered, but that could be an issue for any disabled users. The situation would be monitored with the hopes it would improve once the Hall was in use again.

Cllr Morgan stated that the footpaths and walls facing the roadside through the village needed spraying to kill off the growth and the weeds needed removing. The Clerk would contact PCC to request this as soon as possible.
12) Next meeting. 
The next meeting was provisionally agreed to take place on Thursday 17th September 2020, to be held using Zoom, subject to legislative restrictions and the covid-19 situation.  

[bookmark: _GoBack]Cllr Morgan then thanked everyone for attending the meeting, and there being no further business, this meeting closed at 9.20pm.
